The President’s Commission on People with Disabilities

February 1, 2017
Memorial Union Senate Chambers, Room 300
Minutes
1. Attendance:  Stephen Baker, Paul DePace, Jason Dwyer, Roxanne Gomes, Joanne Lynch, Adam Moore, Pamela Rohland, Susan Roush; Bridget Ruemmele, Christine Sullivan
2. Acceptance of Minutes for December
a. Motion to approve by Joanne, second by Bridget, all in favor.
3. Old Business:
a. PCPD website & membership update
· 22 members active on PCPD

· Add appointment term limit date of members
b. Engineering Entrepreneurship Project update (Paul DePace)
· Paul will request report from students. Jason asked about future project w/Capstone with has mark detection as a valid use of funds. Paul agreed it might be a good request due to upcoming construction projects with a need for more parking;  Steve also agreed technology could be used for parking.  Discussion ensued about removal of farm land for parking and construction.
c. Task Force I: Celebration and Awareness Building
· Susan reported honorary degree for Bob Cooper was submitted but has not received any update or status.
· Pam reported she has undergrad students who are interested in working to bring awareness and solutions for students with disabilities.
· Adam and Susan will work together on a possible proposal for disability awareness for Diversity Week 2017.
d. Task Force II:

i. Curriculum & Online Accessibility (Joannah Portman-Daley)
· No update
ii. Parking & Transportation Advisory Committee (Steve Baker)
· Steve reported no PTAC mtg since joint mtg, but there have been meetings with construction and project managers; handled parking lot blue lights at Schneider Electric for classrooms, nursing at Providence coming on line including shuttle and location of parking lot.  New construction started; lost parking but increased ADA parking spots at Woodward Hall.  Enforcement increased and overall number of cars registered are up.

· Visitors Center will be off line after 2017 commencement; 
· Tucker lot will be used for recruitment
· Visitors Center will be located at UClub
iii. Safety & Evacuation (Steve Baker)
· Active shooter drill went well

· Questions and discussion on chemistry areas of refuge

· Activation drills are on a case by case, but can be requested

· It was suggested the provost memo to academic start of year include emergency evacuation protocol

4. New Business
· Steve reported VHP changes/suggestions for Ram band location; Pam reported funds may be available possibly for a new van; can we update the van to 1½ vans for an expansion of services? Kathy Collins was  unsure. Steve reported Kip McMahon was looking at all discussions. 
· Demand for services increasing for unmet need of faculty  and staff. Currently serving approximately 12-13 students now.  There are over 1400 URI students with disabilities.  

· Jason suggested a comfortable shuttle may increase Providence students coming to Kingston.

MOTION to make recommendation to purchase van with any adjustments as needed with chartfield string or home location. Made by Paul Depace and second by Susan Roush.  All in favor.
Meeting adjourned 3:55 pm

Future Meetings in Memorial Union Senate Chambers, Room 300

· Tuesday, February 28, 2017 at 3:00 PM

· Monday, April 3, 2017 at 3:00 PM

· Thursday, April 27, 2017 at 3:00 PM
